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From the Desk of our Executive Director  
Spring has come early to Evanston this year. This is wonderful for our programs, as the 
children can be outside exploring nature and using their muscles to run, climb and ride 
trikes. Everyone loves being outside! 
I am continually reminded of the impact that high quality care has on a child and family. Just 
this morning I was talking to a mother whose sister had to remove her son from 3 different 
centers because they kept feeding her child a food he was allergic to. That is unacceptable. 
At Infant Welfare Society of Evanston, we pay close attention to every child’s dietary needs, 
as well as what is going to give each child the best opportunities to succeed in school and 
life. Starting early, as young as 6 weeks old, we help children develop social skills that they 
will need to get along with others, language skills so they can communicate, and a love of 
literature so that they too will be able to understand what they are reading. We know that 
our low income children face odds for academic achievement that are challenging. Yet we 
believe that providing a solid foundation for them and their families will make a huge 
difference in their lives. We want every child to enter school on a level playing field, just as 
prepared as every other child.  
Lofty, but not unreasonable, goals. Every child in our community deserves the best. We can 
do this with your support. If you would like to learn more about our programs, please call us 
for a tour. You can also visit our website http://www.iwse.org/ for additional information. 
Finally, you can become involved through board or committee service or as a volunteer. We 
value everyone’s help. 

 
Cass Wolfe 

 

   

   

The Next Generation of Philanthropic Leaders  
IWSE a beneficiary of this year's Cotillion. 
The Infant Welfare Society of Evanston has been chosen as the recipient of a grant from 
the 2012 Cotillion. A check presentation was held in February at Teen Baby Nursery, with 
several of the Cotillion Board members and their parents in attendance. Their generosity 
and hard work resulted in a $5,500 donation to support early childhood education and 
parenting support for teen moms attending Evanston Township High School and their 
children. 

 
Cotillion board members present the check to Executive Director Cass Wolfe and Teen Baby Nursery Manager 
Kamilah Wilson. 
 

Every winter, Juniors and Seniors at Evanston Township High School plan Cotillion – an 
independent formal dance. The dance is planned and implemented by a student board, and 
while all the students on the board attend ETHS, the board and event are not sponsored by 
the school. After the dance each year, that year’s board invites new members for the next 
year. 
And while the dance itself is the end goal of the board, participation in the planning and 
implementation of the event builds leadership skills and fosters commitment to community 
and philanthropy.  
Each year the Cotillion Board chooses two charities to be the beneficiaries of funds raised 
through the event. The students research local nonprofit organizations and choose ones 
that have missions and programming that resonates with them, and this year the Infant 
Welfare of Evanston was fortunate to have Teen Baby Nursery be chosen as one of the 
recipients of Cotillion. IWSE is very grateful for the support of the Cotillion Board, and proud 
of the next generation of Evanston leaders. 

 

https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#HZm0Tqnp
https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#orBUOa4l
https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#orBUOa4l
https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#CEsc3WiE
https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#CEsc3WiE
https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#XhnwL0Ri
https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#tL6Va1UA
https://sna.etapestry.com/prod/viewEmailAsPage.do?databaseId=TheInfantWelfareSocietyof&mailingId=23688481&personaRef=923.0.256314489&jobRef=459.0.325390421&memberId=771399665&erRef=923.0.252726300&key=e50acc98850803aaa6ab686f14b84d#AKdFDD5J
http://tracking.etapestry.com/t/23688481/771399665/54598632/0/
http://tracking.etapestry.com/t/23688481/771399665/54598633/0/
http://tracking.etapestry.com/t/23688481/771399665/54598633/0/
http://tracking.etapestry.com/t/23688481/771399665/54598632/0/


7th Annual Hat Tea  
Event Spotlight 

 
The Infant Welfare Society of Evanston (IWSE) will be holding its seventh annual Hat Tea 
fundraising event on Sunday, May 6, 2012 at the Hilton Orrington Hotel from 3-5pm. The 
Hat Tea invokes the roots of the 99 year old organization, which was founded by an all-
woman board, and is a wonderful opportunity for multiple generations of daughters and 
mothers to spend the afternoon together. All proceeds from the event will benefit IWSE’s 
programs providing high-quality early childhood education and family support services for 
teen parents and low-income families with young children in the city of Evanston and the 
surrounding communities.  

 
Young guests at the 2011 Hat Tea 
This year’s Hat Tea celebrates Fairy Princesses. The event will feature High Tea at 
Evanston’s historic Hilton Orrington Hotel, live music, entertainment and crafts, a Tiara 
decorating station, an on-site salon and more. The Hat Tea will conclude with a Tiara 
Procession around the Grand Ballroom. Last year's tea sold out, so get your tickets now! 
Tickets for the event are $50/ adult, $40/child, and $500 for a reserved table which seats 
eight. For more information or to register for the hat tea contact Jennifer Riskind at (847) 
491-9650 or visit www.iwse.org  

 

IWSE's Centennial Approaches  
Celebrating 100 years of service to our community 

In 1913, volunteers began distributing milk to impoverished families with infants and 
toddlers. And thus the Infant Welfare Society of Evanston was born. Next year will mark the 
centennial anniversary of IWSE. Plans are underway to launch a year-long celebration 
commemorating 100 years of service to the community. 
Did you or a family member attend Baby Toddler Nursery or Teen Baby Nursery? Perhaps 
you have photos of events from family members who were on the board of directors or part 
of the auxiliary. We would love for past volunteers, board, auxiliary and community 
members who were involved with IWSE to share their memories, connect us to other past 
members, and/or get involved in our Centennial committee.  
If you have memories or memorabilia to share, or are interested in helping the community 
commemorate this important anniversary, please contact Jennifer Riskind, IWSE’s Director 
of Development & Communications at 847-491-9650 or at mailto:jriskind@iwse.org Let the 
celebrations begin!

 
A photo from the historical archives 

 

 
  

http://tracking.etapestry.com/t/23688481/771399665/54598632/0/
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Our Donors  
IWSE would like to thank the generosity of the following supporters, who made 
donations between January 1, 2012 and March 30, 2012 

BP Fabric of America Fund Marie Abrioux & Michael Vasilko 

Tom & Marilyn Adams Gabrielle Aiden 

Ilham A. Algayed Gregory & Susan Allen 

Allan Allweiss & Emily Corbett Erica L. Anderson 

Patti M. Anderson Peter & Jean Anderson 

TC Anderson & Peter Mitchell Simon B. Anolick 

Anonymous Risa Applebaum 

Paul & Martha Arntson Patrick & Melinda Baldwin 

Francis & Rachel Baron Mollie Bass & Ben Swarzendruber 

Robert & Patty Bastian Charlie & Mary Baubonis 

Tracey Becker Martha A. Belmonte 

Dan & Caroline Bleier Jason & Heather Block 

Antony & Julie Bordo Brian D. Bouldrey 

Judson & Gabrielle Brooks Nathan & Barbara Brown 

Jon & Grace Bruss Don Budzinski & Ron Sangthong 

Ben Buettell Tracey J. Button 

George E. & Mary Campbell George & Stacia Campbell 

Ed & Mary Jane Chainski Lance & Laurie Chambers 

David & Liz Chandler Virginia Chang & Paul Kermgard 

Charter One Foundation Cheryl Rohlfs & Associates 

Choice Hotels International Foundation Colleen Cicchetti & Evan Westerfield 

Ariel Cisneros David M. Citterman 

Elaine Clemens Eric & Stacey Cohen 

Col. Stanley R. McNeil Foundation Sally Hart Collins 

Susan Comstock & Marc Rolfes Christopher M. Cornhue 

Lawrence & Tracy Corr Michael & Jill Corr 

Patrick & Amy Corr Paul Cress 

John Cunningham & Daphne Hoch-Cunningham Mesrop & Nancy Darian 

Luke & Karen Degrand Clare Kelly Delgado 

James & Lynn Denton Laura A. Deremo 

Caroline E. Devlin Jennifer Doherty  

Richard F. Dooley, Jr. Henry & Julie Doyle 

Monty & Lori Dube Pamela Duhl 

Timothy & Eliza Earle Joanne Edid & Donald Hey 

Kate Anne Edwards Tobi Ehrenpreis & Richard Nachman 

Paul & Catherine Embree Susan Hope Engel 

Merril Essex & Richard Meliska Evanston Community Foundation 

Randolph & Lucy Farr Julie Fenton & Stuart Chanen 

Richard & Genevieve Ferraro Andy & Jean Fies 

Tom & Nancy Figel First Bank & Trust of Evanston 

First Presbyterian Church of Wilmette Steve & Susan Fortier 

David Foster & Melissa Wynne Karen Fowler 

Brian Frederick John & Teresa Frigo 

Pamela Sue Gady Steve & Becky Galler 

Nancy Gelman & Mark Isenstein Lisa K. Gendel 

Gail Gilbert Joseph & Nancy Goldman 

Barry & Amy Grabelle Rochelle Grill 



Gail Grossman & David Rubman Fusun Guder 

Daryl Haggard & Nick Cowan Catherine Hamrick 

Arden Handler Dan & Virginia Hansvick 

Temujin & Linda Harrier Marsha Hawley 

Bruce & Irene Hildner Henry Hilken 

Helen Hilken David Husain 

Douglas & Linda Honnold James Jackson & Sally McFall 

Michael & Sarah Jacobs Heather Jones 

Susan Julian Robin J. Kahn 

Steven & Elena Kaiser Dan & Suzanne Kanter 

Mark & Cheryl Kaplan Steven & Rochelle Katz 

Michael & Margaret Keller Shelley Keller 

Michael & Irene Kelly Anise Kendall 

Kenilworth Union Church Lawrence & Denise Kohn 

Bill & Lisa Kohr S. H. Kruger 

Margaret Krulee Donna Kuo & Peter Seman 

Mark Lalley & Suzanne Muscato Susan Langworthy 

Michael Lanyon & Erin Smith Vince & Jennifer Leigh 

Doris K. Leonard Elaine Rappaport Lev 

Vanessa G. Lide Jeffrey Liebman & Nancy Cadiff 

Alfred & Anna Lieteau David & Gretchen Livingston 

John & Beth Loehr Ned & Heidi Lott 

Linda Lofton & Richard Ehrensaft William & Catherine Maji 

Karen Majidzadeh Daniel & Elizabeth Managlia 

Susan Manning & Douglas Doetsch Richard & Sara Marberry 

Patricia Marinho Diane Markoff 

Dan & Susan Maslauski Peter & Carolyn Mattox 

Dwight A. McBride Jane Mentzinger 

Loula Merkel Sheila Merry 

John Minor & Gail Nelson Jeffrey & Wendy Mohrenweiser 

John C. & Ann Mommsen Laura Mudd & Kurt Linland 

Michael & Denise Mulica Mary Murray 

Juan G. Navarrete Northern Trust Company 

Courtney C. Nottage Mary O'Boyle & David Ellis 

Samuel & Patricia Otis Mark Ouweleen & Abraham Ouweleen 

Paul Galvin Memorial Foundation Trust Carla Pedtke 

Ann Perce Simon & Kimberly Perutz 

Jennifer A. Preschern Debra Price & Kenneth Hagman 

Quality Catering for Kids Julie Rachman 

Rebecca Crown Center Stephen & Shari Reiches 

William & Eleanor Revelle Marsha Richman & Richard Lanyon 

Felipe & Julie Rivera Todd & Monica Rogers 

Ron & Glo Rolighed Ruth Roos 

Ana L. Rosario Arthur & Lynda Rosenson 

Robin Ross Mary Beth Roth 

Eric B. Rowley Maureen Ruder & William Buchanan 

Julianne Russell & Steven Cejtin Lee Ann Russo & Kevin Miller 

Silvana Sabatino & Leonardo Brucato Arthur Savage & Mary Givler-Savage 

Barbara Schechtman & Chris Thale Debra Schotz 

Robert & Teresa Schumm Jody K. Schuster 



Mark & Annette Sereika Cathy Shaw 

Frank & Meg Shaw Michael & Leslie Shechtman 

Stuart Shulruff & Leslie Levin-Shulruff Carla Shute & Richard Barnes 

Darel & Kimberly Siegel Mark & Judy Sloane 

Elizabeth Smiley & Henry Kohn Deserae Smith 

Jonah & Sara Smith Richard & Elera Smith-Andoh 

David Snyder & Margaret Salamon Aharon & Dana Solomon 

Sharon Solomon & James Bilger Janet Sparks  

Bill & Ingrid Stafford Ronna Stamm & Paul Lehman 

David & Mary Therese Staub Daniel & Lisa Stein 

Rachel Goldner Stein Rhonda Stein 

Mr. and Mrs. Stern Stephen & Coleen Takagishi 

Donald & Margaret Tarkington Mark & Joanne Ter Molen 

Tom & Grace Terrill Ken N. Thompson 

Joe & Margaret Tilson Trinity Lutheran Church of Evanston  

Bina Varghese Nina Vinik & Ross Bricker 

David and Joan Vogt Jill Volk 

Sarah & Michael Wagner Joyce Anne Wainio 

Cindy Wallner Edward & Sharon Walsh 

Kelly Ware Mark H. Waymack 

Catherine Sardo Weidner Christopher & Joan West 

Sue Westerhold Donald Westhphal & Xochitl Mendoza 

Bradford and Carol White Kathy Lou Wideman 

Roger Williams & Patricia Savage-Williams Megan Williamson 

Cynthia Wilson & Charles Peters Kenneth & Robin Wind 

David P. Witt Steve & Francelene Worobec 

Jeanie Kendall Young Mary Sutter Zick 
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Please visit our website at www.iwse.org 
  

 

 


